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Meeting Minutes
 Board of Management

April 12, 2022: Zoom or at 237 King St. W
Attendance: Nancy Dudley (Co-Chair); Paul Shettell (Treasurer); Connie Beneteau (BIA); Marjorie Crew (MCK Council); Ken Labonte (CK Fire); and Clair Culliford (Secretary); Jen Acampora (Apollo); (Hetty Hunter (Airline Café); and Curtis Lemieux (Willys 420 Supplies).
Nancy called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. “There is only a month and a bit to RetroFest”.
A motion was made to approve the Agenda first by Clair and seconded by Marjorie. All were in favour. Motion was approved.

Police Report: Sergeant Cowell was unavailable for tonight’s meeting.
Nancy asked if there were any business arising from the previous Meeting Minutes? Seeing none, we continued on to approval of last month’s meeting minutes.

A motion was made to accept the Previous Board Meeting Minutes first by Paul and second by Clair. All were in favour and Meeting Minutes were approved.

Nancy asked if there were any declaration of conflict of interest? No conflicts were identified so Nancy started with the Board Reports.

Board Reports: Co-Chair: Nancy reported that there are several new businesses in our downtown area. “Just Browsing” 11 Thirds Street; Jenn and Co. Beauty Bar 158 King St.; Glow Beauty Bar CK 163 King St. W; Lashious Eyelash Extensions 214 King St. W; 144 in Fx Decorating a new bicycle place; and a new building behind Llewellyn St.; and DCC should be under construction soon.
Paul wanted to know if we (the BIA) have had the opportunity to introduce ourselves. Connie said no, not as of yet. Paul wanted to know if we have any literature to give them. Connie said that we do, we have our Value of A BIA package as well as a welcome letter. 
Secretary: Clair asked if anyone was interested in attending the Chatham-Kent Chamber of Commerce Mayor’s Address. Connie usually attends but this year it is a day before RetroFest and is unable to attend. Clair said he would be interested and if anyone else was, please let Connie know.
Clair had introduced an idea last month called Bridgerama 2022 and was approved to move forward with it. Now we are at the end of the first week of getting the information out there through Public Service Announcements and social media. Clair asked everyone to go to the website and check it out (https://bridgeramaday2022.ca/) and like/follow the Facebook Page. 
Marjorie asked if there was a date set and Clair responded with June 25, 2022. That is the last Saturday in June.
Office Update (Connie): As Nancy said, RetroFest is coming up quickly. Sponsors are in-place, vendors are filling up the park, car registrations are flowing in, the SOP has been acquired and the Special Events Application has been submitted but more information is needed before they will circulate it. There were some items in the application that we need to know, for example can we use the front of the Cultural Centre’s parking lot for the Soapbox Derby’s kids-pit crew spot. Also, if the fire department will assist in setup in one pool used to put the kiddie-paddle boats. They have done it once before in the past but it is not a regular request. If we have to fill by a garden hose, the first day will end before the pool is filled.
        Ken asked if Connie could send the details in an email. 
CrowFest had one meeting so far and there is another meeting setup for next week. Very little details are set as of yet.

The last year before the pandemic, Canada Day was put on by the Festival of Nations Committee. This year no one was stepping up to take over Canada Day. As of now, Summit Shows Canada has requested to do the Canada Day (in the park part).
Signage on the side of Jazz Bah. The new owners of the old Mulhern Building said that we could have the signage on the side of the building at no cost for RetroFest. We would need to have it designed and produced. Everyone at this meeting felt that the cost just to produce a board that big would be too much and with the Bridge closed, no one would see it. 
The suggestion to accept the free board for RetroFest was not accepted, unanimously. 
Banners/Tents/Chairs/Table/Benches/Ash Urns: all of our “furniture” has concerns. Even if someone borrows it and brings it back, as long as it’s being used it will have wear and deteriorate. The Tents loaned out last Holiday Season for the Santa at the Armoury were destroyed in the wind storm. We are waiting for them to get us replacements. The Chairs and Tables, are getting old. There are only a few Ash Urns remaining on the street and the Benches need some repairs as well. The Banners are our biggest concern right now. The New Winter Banners purchased and only up one season have come apart at their fold-over. 
Paul said to call the producer of the banners, as the old ones have not come apart but the new ones have. 
Another concern with the banners is that the old banners do not fit on the new lampposts. Connie is to follow-up with the measurements given to the Municipality before the new lampposts were designed. Connie asked if this could be delayed until after RetroFest and the answer is yes.
Treasurer: Paul reviewed the financial reports. Everything is okay and up to date. Paul asked Connie about the line item for Website. That cost is for our two domains and website for one year. Paul asked if there were any additional website costs to upgrade the website for RetroFest. Connie answered no. 
Paul asked if Helping Hands were still available to help us with the gateway gardens. Connie said that she wasn’t sure if they are still around. However, Come Together CK group has been helping with cleaning streets downtown this year. Paul asked if Connie was attending the Conference for OBIAA this year. Connie answered no, the conference was also too close to RetroFest. FEO conference this year was free to attend virtually. Connie did attend that one in March. Marjorie asked if we received our levy. Connie answered yes. Paul informed the group that the Audit from Deloitte online, each line items has been closed for 2020.
MCK Representative:  Anthony Wilson from Ec. Dev was unable to attend. Margorie Crew-Council Rep said she has been very busy with the Shelter situation. She also mentioned the outdoor Patios for this year has been approved. Ken from Fire had no additional information to report.
A motion was made to accept the Board Reports first by Marjorie and second by Paul. All were in favour and motion was approved.

Nancy asked if there was any new business to report and seeing none, Nancy asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting, first by Hetty and second by Paul. All were in favour and meeting was adjourned.

Next Board Meeting: May 10, 2022

Signature of Chair:___                _     (Electronic Signature)

Signature of Secretary:___                 (Electronic Signature)
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